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FEBRUARY  20 17  VOLUME  40  NO  2  

Tin Lizzies of  

Albuquerque 

PO Box 30473 

Albuquerque, NM  

87190-0473 

www.tinlizziesofabq.com 

We are an official chapter of the Model T Ford Club 

of America and membership is encouraged.  Dues 

are $40 per year and includes the Vintage Ford          

Magazine and  free admission to the museum among 

other things.  Send your membership to: 

MTFCA  

PO Box 996 
Richmond, IN  47375-0996 

765 855 5248  or email susan@mtfca.com 

THE ENCHANTMENT FLYER 

OFFICIAL PUBLICATION OF THE 

TIN LIZZIES OF ALBUQUERQUE 

What a group to start the new year’s breakfast locations with……. 
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Tin Lizzie Library 

We have many books and other media 

ready to check out from our library.  

 

Our Club Librarian has compiled a list 

of everything we have which can be  

accessed from our website 

 www.tinlizziesofabq.com 

or 

call Mark Dominguez at 505 899 5628 

Hospitality Corner January 2017 

Get Well:  Irene Sena from her recent hospital stay and Ber-
nice Young for her recent hip surgery. 

Thinking of You:  Clarence Schritter on his recent transition 
to a healthcare facility & Lena stating we are here.   

Please let me know if/when you hear of something 

Thank you, Linda 

 

2017 COMMITTEE CHAIRS       

Car Council Dave Merewether 505 881 0104 dmerewether@aol.com 

Email Donna Hansen 505 508 4589 donnahansen-home@comcast.net 

Historian Marilyn Duncan 505 345 1343 pandmdu@swcp.com 

Hospitality Linda Riel 505 459 5897 lmrlulubell@juno.com 

Librarian Mark Dominguez 505 899 5628 mtford@q.com 

Meeting Refreshments Linda Riel 505 459 5897 lmrlulubell@juno.com 

Newsletter Linda Riel 505 459 5897 lmrlulubell@juno.com 

Parliamentarian Irene Navarre 505 883 3175 hinavarre!aol.com 

Program Coordinator Board of Directors     

Quartermaster Larry Azevedo 505 897 6600 dribblebit@comcast.net 

Telephone Linda Riel 505 459 5897 lmrlulubell@juno.com 

TnVittles Linda Riel 505 459 5897 lmrlulubell@juno.com 

Web Master Mark Wing       & 
Bill Hansen 

505 271 8912 
505 508 8240 

msjbwing@msn.com                             
donnabillhansen@gmail.com 

 

2017 OFFICERS       

President Vaughn Rockafellow 505 410 7492 vrockafellow@aol.com 

Vice President Kirk Petersen 505 670 8978 susanandkirk@msn.com 

Secretary Jessica Lance 505 459 6553 jessicalance@hotmail.com 

Treasurer Marilyn Duncan 505 345 1343 pandmdu@swcp.com 

        

2017 DIRECTORS       

Director Vern Willan 505 238 2028 willan10@msn.com 

Director Dave Ferro 850 508 7778 dferro541@aol.com 

Director Brian Dean 505 573 7024 malpais25@msn.com 

                    

mailto:pandmdu@swcp.com
mailto:pandmdu@swcp.com
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PRESIDENT’S  MESSAGE 

 
 

 
 
 
 

UP COMING EVENTS 

 

For a listing of all breakfast locations and 
additional info, see listing of page 5 
 
Sunday - March 5, 2017  10:00 am 
Rich Ford Albuquerque (see additional 
information below) 
 
Sunday - March 12 next  board meeting.  
 
September 28  thru October 1, 2017 -  
Enchanted Loop Tour.  See page 6 for 
more information. 
 

 

Because we have so many new members and in an effort to learn everyone’s name, those of you who 
have a name badge PLEASE wear them on a regular basis to our meetings, breakfast, any “club           
function”.  If you would like to have a Tin Lizzies name badge, please let me know how you want your 
name to appear and if you would like a pin back or a magnet back and send your information to         
lmrlulubell@juno.com or call Linda @ 505 459 5897.  I will be submitting the order  by 2/8. 

Also, to get familiar with our member’s cars, join our “wall of fame” and provide a picture (3 x 5 or         
4 x 6) of your car (with or without you).  These will be adhered to a poster board to have on display 
during our meetings. 

For the past several years, we have had at least one Model T on display at Rich Ford in their showroom 
while the rest of the Tin Lizzies are in the parking lot to help celebrate their anniversary.  Since this 
is 2017, I have arranged to have two 1917 Model T's on display.  Also, let me know by February 28 if 
you plan on participating.  This way they can have ample parking for us all.   PLEASE NOTE:   The wrong 
day was posted in the last newsletter for Rich Ford.  It is Sunday, but its the 5th.  We will meeting at 
10:00, but the Mustang Cafe  will not be open.  They will however have hot dogs & soda, Papa Murphy's 
pizza and Wendy's Chili.  Contact Linda @ 505 459 5897. 

Hello Tin Lizzies!  Well, we're off to a flying start!  I want to start by 
thanking all of you who attended and participated in January's     
meeting last week.  The first meeting of the year is almost always a 
longer one than usual, with all the beginning-of-the-year business 
that needs to be attended to, but I think that we can soon get down 
to the real "business" that we enjoy, of dealing with our cars and 
putting this cold weather behind us. Once again, I want to beat the 
drum for ideas for meeting programs.  For those of you not at the 
meeting, our three directors (listed elsewhere in the newsletter) are 
in charge of twisting arms and putting together short, informative, 
and, hopefully, entertaining programs for each meeting.  But they 
need your ideas and participation!  If something interesting has 
come to your attention - a topic, a video, etc. - please step forward 
and either present your idea to a director, or, better yet, put together 
a program yourself, let us know, and we can include it in the agenda 
sometime in the coming months. Remember, this is YOUR club and 
you will - All Together Now! -  get out of it only what YOU PUT 
IN!! Looking forward to seeing you all at our next breakfast on     
February 11th.  Thank you, Rose, for hosting February's Restoration 
Tip:  No two identical parts are alike!! 

 Vaughn 
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HAPPY BIRTHDAY !         

IMP0RTANT NOTICE:  Membership renewal is about to end, so if you have not renewed yet, please fill 
out an application form  found on page 8 (even if  no changes) or download an application from our 
website tinlizziesofabq.com and give the application and dues to Marilyn.  

Why fill out an application?  It is all for recording purposes.  We would like to have your birthdates and 
anniversary dates to celebrate with you (we do not need the year).  More importantly, how do we     
contact you — email, cell phone # , land line #?  A listing of your cars would be great.   

If you are over 80, you are eligible for honorary life membership.  Dues are $12 for single or $15 for 
family,  You can always buy a lifetime membership for $150 .  

WELCOME NEW MEMBERS:  Not only for our new members, but for everyone.  PLEASE let Marilyn 
Duncan know if you have a change in information.  She will update the membership roster accordingly 
and have a hardcopy available. 

FYI:  Even though we have insurance for our Club through MTFCA, you still need to have your  Model T 
insured.  Check out Hagerty, JC Taylor and Classic Auto. 

FOR SALE: 

1925 TT $6,500 OBO.  Car Hauler Trailer 7,000 lb.  GVW with ramps, new tires, steel   loading deck, 
brakes and clear NM Title.  Please contact Bob Ross @ 505 293 1676 

 

Lockable “fat man” wood steering wheel $425.  3 dip aluminum extra deep oil sump machined $105.         
2 1/2“ drop front axle $255.  High speed 3/1 ring & pinion gear set $375.  1919 motor short block $125.  
1909/16 tapered leaf front spring $300.  8 leaf front square cut spring $125.  Please contact John Hayne 
@ 505 294 4434 

 

Speedster Project $2,000 looking for a good home within the Tin Lizzies -  stock engine = mid 20’s,        
26 -27 frame, set 26 -27 wire wheels including hubs, dropped front axle, complete rebuilt Ruckstell rear 
end, steering column, gas tank, hood, radiator & headlights.  Basically a complete running gear is      
available.  For more information please contact Larry Azevedo @ 505 410 1909 or Orlando Ortega @ 
575 760 8149 

HAPPY ANNIVERSARY!         

John & Anabel Konwiser 2.4 

Bob & Sherri Jackson 2.11 

Carlos & Carolyn Nevarez 2.15 

Skip & Hedy Dunn 2.16 

Jean Langdon 2.3 

Jim Mooney 2.3 

John Bauer 2.12 

Pat Padgett 2.12 

Luke Bergland 2.17 

Les Haley 2.18 

Nick Serna 2.18 

Carolyn Nevarez 2.19 

Mark Dominguez 2.20 

Brian Dean 2.23 

Happy Belated Birthday to new members: 

Whitney Greenwood 1/9 

Bob Keers 1/14 
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If you would like to sponsor a breakfast, or bring snacks to one of our meetings, call Linda Riel @ 459-5897, or 

email lmrlulubell@juno.com.  Those signed up, please contact Linda ASAP when you’ve chosen the location!   

Coming together is a beginning; Keeping together is progress; Working together is success.       Henry Ford 

T n Vittles 2017       

Date Hosted By Place   

1/14 Bob & Robbi Ross 66 Diner @ 1405 Central NE  thank you 

2/11 Rose Ross Weck's @ 6621 4th NW (north of Osuna) 8:30 am 
 note time 
change 

3/11 Vernon & JoAn Armstrong Sopa's @ 1700 Bosque Farms Blvd(hwy 47) in Bosque Farms   

4/8 Tom & Cathy Miles tba   

5/13 Dave & Ann Merewether tba   

6/10 Betty Housholder Vineyard (our meeting place)   

7/8 Mark & Susan Wing tba   

8/12 Vern & Pat Willan tba   

9/9  Larry & Lorna Azevedo Hansen Rd (their house) 12 noon luncheon    

10/14 Bill & Donna Hansen tba   

11/11  Phil & Jessica Lance tba   

December  No Breakfast No Breakfast   

ALL DATES ARE SUBJECT TO CHANGE   

BREAKFAST STARTS @ 8:00 A.M. UNLESS OTHERWISE NOTED  

Meeting Refreshments 2017       

Date Provided By Provided By   

1/26 President Vaughn Vice President Kirk thank you 

2/23 Dave & Ann Merewether Al & Marilyn Schwanke   

3/23 Betty Housholder Donna & Bill Hansen   

4/27 Tom & Cathy Miles     

5/25 Marilyn Duncan Robbi Ross   

6/22 Mark & Susan Wing     

7/27       

8/24 ice cream social ice cream social   

9/21     date changed due to Red River Tour 

10/26       

11/16 Guys With Pies  Guys With Pies  
1 week early due to Thanksgiving on the 
23rd  

December  No Meeting No Meeting   

ALL DATES ARE SUBJECT TO CHANGE   
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Enchanted Loop Tour:  September 28 thru October 1, 2017 
 
We will travel to Red River on Thursday, September 28 and check in at the Riverside Lodge in Red River 
(unless you are taking an RV).  We will be touring on Friday and Saturday and will return home on    
Sunday, October 1.  Therefore, you need to make your reservation for 3 nights starting on Thursday, 
September 28. 
 
Here is the lodge information: 
Call 1 800 432 9999 for reservations.  We are receiving the low seasonal rates and there are several   
options for lodge rooms including 2 person units, 3, 4, etc. 
 
When you call to make your reservation, you can pick and choose what you want. Two person units 2C, 
8C, 9C, 21C - 27C, 24C and 30C range in price from $70 to $89 per night.  Four person units 10C, 11C, 3C, 
4C - 7C, 12C - 19C range in price from $86 to $118 per night.  Five person units 25C, 29C, 31C and 23C 
are $128 and six 6 person units 22C, 23C, 29C and 31C are $138 per night.  Lodge rooms 1L through 8L 
range from $63 to $89 per night and the Aspen Suites 14A through 16A range from $102 to $121 per 
night. 
 
We will be able to park our trailers just north of Independence Street in a public lot, a short walk from 
the lodge.  No pets are allowed and all the rooms are non-smoking. Smoking is allowed on balconies  
outside. 
 
Mention the Tin Lizzies when you make your reservation.  You will be required to make a               
deposit either by check or credit card for two nights.  For more information about the lodge in Red River 
click on this link: http://www.redriver-nm.com 
 
Once you have made your reservation, please let me know by email at dribblebit@comcast.net so I can 
keep track of how many people will be on the tour.  In your email note the room you have reserved.    
Also, let me know if you are taking an RV and not making a room reservation. 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Who is this guy?   
 
Is it the Petersen part of the  Azevedo/Peterson Tour Planning, Inc.? 

http://www.redriver-nm.com/
http://webmaila.juno.com/webmail/new/21?folder=Inbox&msgNum=00003RG0:001OV4iN00002iPr&count=1484589375&randid=2103872124&attachId=0&isUnDisplayableMail=yes&blockImages=0&randid=2103872124
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This is what it’s all about….getting a younger               
generation involved (work party 1.7.2017) 
 
 

 
        This is what it’s all about….getting a younger  
         generation involved (work party 1.21.2017) 
 
 
 
 
 
In the Beginning…... 
     Henry Ford’s incredible story began in a small 3 story building on the corner of Piquette & Beaubien          
Avenues in Detroit.  Today the building is virtually forgotten.  In 1904 when Henry constructed it ($76,500) he 
was beginning to make worldwide automotive history.  
      Here he designed & produced a series of cars that achieved wide acclaim but were dwarfed by the             
development of the Model T. 
     In January 1907 a modest 12 x 15 ft room was his “experimental room” were he was able to realize his 
dream of designing a car that was affordable to the average auto industry worker. 
     Henry had his favorite craftsmen move equipment and a blackboard into this room and as he sat in his 
mother’s rocking chair, he looked over the drawings while making comments and suggestions. 
     The initial development phase lasted about 10 months and by October 1907 the first 2 prototype Model T’s 
were built.  During the next year, designs continued to be refined and production of the   existing Ford models 
was phased out and the first production Model T was built on September 27, 1908.  Even though 11 T’s were 
built in October and early production seemed no more than a trickle, December produced 200 cars.   
     As the production of T’s climbed, it became apparent that the Piquette factory could no longer meet demand 
(12,000 total built including the very first T) so by the end of 1909 a new factory in Highland Park was ready 
and production was transferred by January 1910.   
     In 1914 over 300,000 Model T’s were produced (more than the other 299 auto makers combined) and by 
1927 when production ceased at Highland Park over 15 million T’s were produced (a record that lasted nearly 
6 decades). 
     All of this can be attributed to the car that evolved from a small “experimental room” on the corner of        
Piquette and Beaubien Avenues.  The importance of this facility has since been appreciated within Detroit’s 
historic preservation community and automotive historians.  However, worldwide recognition to the             
importance of this simple building in 20th century American history is most certainly long overdue. 
 

Do you have a passion for real old cars?  Do you like to collect pictures, models, advertisements, parts or just 
like to talk about old cars?  If so, come visit the Horseless  Carriage Club of America HCCA—Albuquerque 
Chapter on the 4th Tuesday of each month 7 pm at Ortega’s located @ 3671 Wyoming NE.  Call John Hayne 
505 294 4434 for more information.   
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Tin Lizzies of Albuquerque 
PO Box 30473 

Albuquerque, NM 87190-0473 

Website: www.tinlizziesofabq.com 
E-mail: abqtlizzie@q.com 

 

Membership Application 
 

Date:     
 

Name:   Spouse/Other:     

 

Current members - check box if no changes to information (below). 

 

Birthday: Spouse Birthday: Anniversary:     

 

Mailing Address:     

City: State:  Zip:  

Telephone:  Home:  Work:  Cell:     

E-Mail:  Newsletter Format:   E-mail         Hardcopy sent by mail 

Do you own a Model T? Year & Model(s):     

Yes No Year & Model(s):      

Year & Model(s):      

Year & Model(s):      
 

What office or committee would you be willing to serve on?      

Do you have special skills or expertise that the Club might draw upon? 

Yes No 

Skills:    
 

Are you currently a member of the Model T Ford Club of America?    

Yes Membership No. No 

 

The Tin Lizzies of Albuquerque encourages MTFCA Membership! 
 

For membership in the Model T Ford Club of America (MTFCA), which 
includes the Vintage Ford magazine, fill out this section, detach, and 
send a $40.00 check payable to the Model T Ford Club of America. 

Model T Ford Club of America 
119 West Main St., PO Box 126 

Centerville, IN  47330-0126 
 

Name:  Telephone:       

Address:     

City: State:  Zip:      

TIN LIZZIES OF ALBUQUERQUE MEMBERSHIP 

Single ($12 per year) Family ($15 per year), both member and spouse  vote 

Ask one of the club officers if you are interested in life membership 
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8601 LOMAS BLVD. NE, ALBUQUERQUE, NM 87112 
SALES: 1-800-950-6529  |  SERVICE: 1-800-917-6016 

 

 

RICH FORD HAS GRACIALLY  SPONSORED ALBUQUERQUE TIN LIZZIES  FOR MANY YEARS.    

PLEASE PATRONIZE THEM IF YOU ARE LOOKING FOR SERVICE OR TO BUY A NEW CAR. 

 

 

        

19 PLAZA LOOP, EDGEWOOD, NM 87015 
SALES: 1-800-673-9935  |  SERVICE: 1-800-673-9935 

 

 
Garage Gossip…..If Guys Possessed a Shopping Gene 
 
While puttering in my shop the other day I began to wonder: What if I had the same drive to shop that all women (especially 
my lovely spouse) have? What would life be like? Well here goes …… 
 
Me(on the phone to my buddy): “ Hi Jim, what’s new?” 
 
Jim: “Oh man, I was reading the Sunday ads and noticed that Snap On is having a BIG sale, everything is 40% off!” 
 
Me: “Wow, a new Snap On red toolbox would go great with my red Mustang! Also, Joe was telling me that Snap On now has 
nickel plated box-end wrenches, a set of those would match the nickel plating on my 26 Model T!” 
 
Jim: “ Yeah, but I thought that the same finish on hand tools and your car is no longer fashionable, at least the last tool show at 
the Convention Center did not have any models displaying that combo.” 
 
Me: “No, really? That would sure mess up my car and tool combos! “ 
 
Jim: “I’m getting a little tired of my shop layout, I know that you rearranged all your machine tools recently. What did you do 
to get your spouse to help with the rearrangement?” 
 
Me: “No sweat, I just had to promise to cook for a month.” 
 
Jim: “Well, how about going shopping?” 
 
Me: “I’ll meet you at Pep Boys and we can get warmed up” 

http://www.rich-ford.com/hours-directions
http://www.richfordedgewood.com/hours-directions
http://www.richfordedgewood.com/
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TIN LIZZIES CLUB MEETING 
January 26, 2017 
Call meeting of the Tin Lizzies to order at 7:01      

Pledge of Allegiance     

Welcome 

Introduce Guests and New Members 

Officers present: Vaughn Rockafellow, Kirk Peterson, Jessica Lance, Marilyn Duncan 
Board of Directors present: Brian Dean 
Approval of minutes of last meeting (November 2016) were approved as published in the December newsletter.  
President Vaughn Rockafellow announcements 
Annual audit of the books will be audited by Sharon Dominguez results will be announced at the February meeting.  Thank you to 
Kirk & Susan Peterson for providing the refreshments this evening.  The annual State incorporation papers for a non-profit will be 
orchestrated by Jessica Lance and Marilyn Duncan.  The President urges all members to keep brochures and business cards in your 
cars to hand out at events or any other occasion. 
National registration requirements are being worked on by Marilyn Duncan to insure we maintain our free liability insurance for our 
Events and membership meetings.  We need to send National a list of membership.  Reminder:  this club insurance does not cover 
your Model T - owners must insure their own vehicles.  We have had Non-licensed cars at club events.  Mark Wing suggested possi-
bly the cars were trailered to the event.  
Keep updated list of Standing Rules, i.e. items voted on that continue to affect the club in coming years, not just one-time items. 
Board Meeting - Sunday the 15th - Thank you to Linda for Hosting.  Next board meeting will be held on March 12, Brian 
Dean hosting.  All invited.  Reminders will be sent by email closer to the time. 
Vice President Kirk Peterson  
Show Raffle items for this meeting, pink house hold tool box, Schumacher battery maintainer and a sander 
Increase monthly expenditure to $40.00?  Income sufficient to cover costs. 
Running board Basket donated by the O’Brien’s.  Brian Dean will have a live auction @February meeting.  $25.00 minimum.  
Secretary’s Report Jessica Lance     
Correspondence from MFTCA-Susan Yeager, update on our chapter status, thanking for the 3 memorials donation of $150.   
Treasurer Report Marilyn Duncan 
Budget – 2016 (handout) Summary of the income was $7872.89 and expenses were $4650.85. 
Budget – 2017 (handout) will be proposing an unbalanced budget of expenses $3665 and an income of $3000 
Motion made by Paul Duncan and 2nd by Larry Azevedo to accept the budget as proposed.    
Membership— We have 77 good standing memberships.  10 are still outstanding. 2016 had 11 new members. 
14 new members have joined the MTFCA since January 2015.  
Committee reports were as follows: 
Email- Donna Hansen reports that she has several emails bounce back and has tried again with success. 
NM Car Council- report, Dave Merewether. They have noticed the graying of all local clubs.  They suggest youth build cars and have 
youth judges at shows. May 21 – NMCCC/Alb Museum 33rd Annual Car Show – Alb Museum, 2000 Mountain Rd. NW, Alb            
Celebrating 50th Anniversary of Albuquerque Museum 1967-2017 – www.nmcarcouncil.com or joyce@nmcarcouncil.com    
Historian- Marilyn Duncan reports that Mary Jo McKinstry called to say she was selling her home and moving to Pueblo Co. Marilyn 
will talk further with Mary Jo about the telephone truck.  Marilyn will put together all this information for the club. 
T 'n Vittles breakfast- Linda Riel, February Weck’s on 4th  2039 4th St NW Alb, New Mexico 87102 by Rose Ross.   
Newsletter- Linda Riel is compiling the February newsletter needs information by Sunday the 29th of January. 
Hospitality- Linda Riel reported that cards were sent to: Irene Sena, Clarence & Lena Schritter 
Telephone- Linda Riel reminded members to let her know if they wish to be called or longer wish to be called .  
Meeting refreshments- Vaughn and Kirk/Susan Peterson.  Openings available: on February, July, September, October. 
Website- Mark Wing/Bill Hansen.  Bill Hansen will be taking care of the calendar.  Mark has posted the holiday party, a work party 
on 1/7/2017 & 1/21/2017, and 1/14/2017 breakfast. 1531 unique visitors. 
Quartermaster Larry Azevedo reports everything is present and accounted for.  Stationary was delivered to Marilyn.  
MTFCA News- Larry reported on the MTFCA financial report. MTFCA Board members have a 3 year cycle.  Popular question is how 
are the membership dues are spent?  Museum expense is 18,996 the income was 28,405.  The museum is profitable.  The member-
ship dues go into 2/3 of the income of the club.  Major expense is the Vintage Ford Magazine at 48% of the budget. Salary is two 
people.  Susan Yeager and currently looking for an editor for the Vintage Ford Magazine.  Interim editor is Mike Vaughn who did a 
great job with the December magazine.  The magazine will now be printed at a new printing company, thus saving money for the 
MTFCA. 



PAGE   11 

 

Work Parties- Mark worked on his rear end.  Aaron and Whitney brought a project to work on, the sons are building a toolbox.  
Paul had 4 tires to change out with the help of Philip & Zack.  Larry is working on a coil.  
Librarian Mark- Library has many books and other media ready to check out. 
Unfinished Business: 
Christmas Parade - Saturday, Dec. 3, 2016.  11 cars, no break downs, snacks were brought.  Larry was grateful for the help in 
cleaning up the barn.  Next year we will travel all the way to the end and find our way back to Azevedo’s in the dark. 
Christmas Party at The Cooperage - Sunday, Dec. 11, 2016 – Sharon Dominguez reported, 58 people for dinner, enjoyed by all.  
Nicely decorated in the holiday spirit. Good food and fellowship.  Vaughn asked to have the room scheduled for the 2nd Sunday 
of December on the 10th 1 p.m. Already reserved for this year's party - same day and time - can always cancel   
Toys for Tots – Robbi would like to thank Larry & Dave Ferro for helping deliver over 100 toys to Toys for tots on Wyoming and 
Montgomery.   
Las Cruces Tour Tom / Marilyn / Paul   No new news to report 
New Business: 
Hector Montalvo where a bouts, Life member.  Suggestions were made to check with the model A club. 
Picture board - Brian Dean explained we have poster board that we would like to mount 4x6 photos of our T’s.  You can bring or 
you can email them to Brian Dean.  Label your name and identity your car with year and model. 
Name tags:  Adhesive tags to encourage membership "awareness" at each meeting.  If you need a name tag, contact Linda and 
she will order one for you.  Let's get to know each other.  Introduce yourselves during the break! 
Programs during monthly meetings.  The Board of Directors will coordinate.  If you have any ideas, suggestions, etc. contact- 
Brian Dean, Dave Ferro, Vern Willan.  During the board meeting, Phil Lance was asked to place a Forum question regarding other 
clubs programs. Wonderful conversations including a photo of a man in the ocean in a t-shirt & swim shorts appeared to be hav-
ing a grand time on vacation in Hawaii, but still didn’t provide any useful ideas.  Possible ideas include: Estate planning, Security 
for cars and trailers:  have you painted the top of your trailer? With your car on or off the trailer.      
After-breakfast events, if there is an activity/business we all could attend after breakfast that would be great to attend as a club.  
MTFCA Museum donations- The board discussed this time sensitive issue and what we feel is needed for a standing rule. 
Motion made by Larry Azevedo, Bruce Daniel 2nd was made to allow a donation to the MTFCA Museum where short term match-
ing funds are available but will expire before a scheduled Tin Lizzies of Albuquerque meeting is held the club is authorized to 
make donations of up to $500 in $50 dollar increments. This donation must not exceed 10% of the available funds.  This dona-
tion can be requested by any Tin Lizzies of Albuquerque Club member but it requires voice approval of a quorum (4) of the cur-
rent Board of Directors 
Discussion- motion approved. 
Don Houseman Trailer found in a sting operation conducted by BCSO. It was identified by the VIN # on the frame.    
Speedster project for sale.  Ethan and Orlando Ortega are selling parts for the speedster.  Check the newsletter for more details.   
John Hayne would like to advertise for the Horseless carriage club of America. Club agreed to allow an advertisement in the En-
chantment Flyer. 
Upcoming Events: 
The Enchanted Loop Tour put together by the Azevedo/Peterson Tour Planning Inc.  Date has changed! 
Dates: Thursday, September 28 – October 1, 2017.  
Location: Red River, NM 
Tour Hotel: The Riverside in Red River. The lodge cabins have all been rented by the club 
Need to change September regular meeting from 28 to 21.  Executive order changes the meeting from the 28th to the 21st.  
30 folks have booked rooms, Mike Vaughn from the Lincoln Nebraska may join us. We have the cabin section secured.   
Rich Ford on Lomas/Wyoming, Sunday March 5th.  Arrive at 10 am should be over by 2 p.m.  Mustang Café will not be open.  
Wendy’s chili, papa murphy’s pizza and Pepsi will be provided.    Gauna and Merewether cars will be on the showroom floor.   
 Program Brian Dean had a program regarding Phone fraud.  He told the club a story about a youth calling for his grandpa.  The 
person on the phone is in jail and needed bail money. The person told Brian an elaborate story and his public defender would be 
calling.  Short time later a person who claimed to be a public defender called Brian regarding his grandson John Dean. Brian’s 
oldest grandson is 7 years old and he does not know anyone by the name of John Dean.  Be careful when giving out names and 
information over the phone. 
Raffle: 
Pink tool box was won by JoAn Armstrong 
The Schumacher battery maintainer – Bruce Daniel 
 
Meeting is adjourned at 8:47p.m. 
Respectfully submitted Jessica Lance, 2017 Secretary 
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                                         The Enchantment Flyer 

 

ATTENTION: 

The Tin Lizzies meet on the 4th Thursday of each month at  
 

The Vineyard 
 6118 Edith Blvd NE 

 
7:00 PM   

The Enchantment Flyer is  published monthly for the Tin Lizzies of Albuquerque for their viewing. 

If you have something you would like to submit, please contact  Linda at 505 459 5897 or email     
lmrlulubell@juno.com 

Thanks for reading and keep on a T’ing! 

 Tin Lizzies of Albuquerque 

PO Box 30473 

Albuquerque, NM 87190-0473 

 

                  “You can’t build a reputation on what you are going to do”     Henry Ford 


